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     May 16th, 2018 

         6:00 PM 

The Randleman Board of Aldermen held a Special Budget meeting on the above date with the 
following members present: 

   

 Bucky Jernigan    ) Mayor 

 Gary Betts     ) Mayor Pro-Tempore 

 Melissa Blalock    ) Alderwoman 

 Renee Bryant     ) 

 Nancy Henderson    ) 

 Keith Fogleman    ) Alderman 

 Zach Hewett     ) City Manager 

 Bob Wilhoit     ) Attorney 

 

Meeting Called to Order 

Mayor Jernigan called the meeting to order. 

Non-Profit Funding Request Discussion 

The Girl Scouts Carolinas Peaks to Piedmont requested funding in the amount of $475.00.  The 
request would cover vendor registration fees for the Market & Music. The group is not 
interested in selling a product, only to distribute informational material. 

Instead of funding the organization the Board discussed establishing a policy that non-profits 
providing a service to our community participating only to distribute information could display 
at no charge contingent on available space. 

 Randolph Community College has also requested space to distribute informational materials. 

A motion to waive the fee if space allows until a policy could be established was made by 
Alderwoman Bryant seconded by Alderman Betts and unanimously approved. 
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A fee policy waiver for organizations that provide a service to our community and would like to 
provide informational materials only will be provided for Board review by Administration.  

Randolph County Senior Adults Association, Inc. requested funding in the amount of 
$21,566.00.  This requested amount shows no increase from the previous allocated amount.   
The Board recognized the need for this vital organization.        

Randolph County Economic Development Corporation requested $8,000.00.  Previously the 
City provided $6,000.00 for Industrial Development.  The Board requested information 
pertaining to the proposed increase. 

 Bob Wilhoit talked with a representative with the EDC and Bucky received an email from 
Walter Spouse indicating that the groups efforts had been centered around the Megasite and 
more advertising would be concentrated on the West Randleman Industrial Park, thus the need 
for an increase. The Board would like to allocate $7,000.00 and contribute the balance if more 
efforts to promote the West Randleman Park is indicated. 

North Randolph Historical Society – St Paul’s Museum did not request a set amount. It was 
discussed that $2,800.00 could be allocated with an option for more if circumstances 
warranted.  

Randleman Chamber of Commerce is requesting funding in the amount $11,500.00.  The City 
allocated $2,500.00 last fiscal year.   The Board has requested that representatives of the 
Randleman Chamber Board of Directors meet with the Board of Aldermen to elaborate and 
present documentation (receipts, purchase orders, etc.) of ideas to promote Randleman. 

The City provides in-kind services (Police, Sanitation and Public Works) in the approximate 
amount of $3,000.00 for NASCAR Days. 

After discussing all request for funding, the consensus of the Board was to prioritize Capital 
Projects and the City’s infrastructure needs. 

Worthville Beach Area safety issues and signage were discussed.  Bob Wilhoit suggested that 
we consult NC GS § 160A-176 for guidance. 

The proposed budget will reflect designated funding.  

Adjourn 

A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Fogleman seconded by Alderwoman Bryant and 
unanimously approved. 

 

 

Bucky Jernigan, Mayor   Melody R. Hancock, CMC-NCCMC                                                             

        City Clerk 

  
 


